Writing Instruction in the Disciplines (WID) Committee
MINUTES
September 1, 2016
Algonquin Room,  University Union

PRESENT:Munia Cabal-Jiménez, chair; Samit Chakravorti, Amy Burke, Terry Solomonson, voting members, Joyce Runquist, Magdelyn Helwig, Ex Officio.
	

 1. Call to orderwas given at 2:05PM
 2. Welcoming of new member: Terry Solomonson (Music) 
 3. Approval of minutes from previous meeting (5-2-16)  were approved.
 4. Election of Recording Secretary resulted in Terry Solomonson accepting the appointment.

 5. Course Reviews: History
The proposals from History for HIST 420 and 490 were grouped together. Dr. Helwig noted that as the committee is only reviewing the proposal for guidelines and not as new courses, the grouping is appropriate.  Dr. Chakravorti expressed concern that the proposal and accompanying syllabi do not provide a thorough description of how the courses are taught, and Dr. Helwig added that it appeared that that part of the proposal seems to have been left off.  Some questions were raised by the membership regarding the analysis aspect of the primary and secondary text type of writing, and if the emphasis on academically-oriented writing is appropriate for the future application  by most of the students involved. Dr. Chakravorti noted that this is a question that can be asked for other disciplines as well.  The chair noted that the proposal calls for writing book reviews, not necessarily focused on academic sources.  She also noted that there is notice within the proposal (especially noteworthy for HIST 420) that the writing component fulfills the requirements for the Illinois State Teacher Examination in History.   Dr. Helwig expressed a question regarding the  emphasis of any writing that would be for the information of the general public., as well as if there was a specific writing format that would be assigned for writings within the department.  Dr. Solomonson asked if the proposal should encourage any type of address to multicultural issues.   Dr. Helwig asked if it was worth reviewing similar syllabi to gauge the degree of independence exercised by the History faculty in addressing the WID requirements.  Dr. Chakravorti voiced his desire to examine some of these syllabi, and also thought it would be appropriate to invite the Interim Chair, Dr. McNabb to come to the next meeting to discuss them. 

GEOL 320
During the discussion of HIST 420 it was noted by Dr. Helwig that  this proposal does include the part that thoroughly describes how the courses are taught, providing much clearer insight as to how the WID requirements are fulfilled.  Professor Cabal-Jiménez noted that  GEOL 320 is a lab course, with twenty percent of the assessment coming from activities in the lab, and wondered if the gathering of data is accomplished during the actual course time, or if the academic approach of reading reviews and consulting sources is the primary methodology for writing material.  Dr. Helwig noted that WID requirements for a department do not have to be fulfilled by just one course – that they can be spread across the curricula of more than one course, with components such as data gathering and analysis assigned to the most appropriate courses within the department.  Dr. Helwig continued by noting that the syllabus lacks specific verbiage claiming to fulfill the WID requirements, Dr. Solomonson observed that this oversight is probably an assumption by the author, but that the contractual nature of the syllabus demands that it be in writing. Dr Helwig suggested that the chair of Geology would be happy to attend the next meeting and accept suggestions from the committee. 
While no specific motion was made, the committee in effect “tabled” the proposals for PHIL 312 and REL 312.  In light of the University’s decision to remove Philosopy and Religious Studies as majors, the committee felt it would be inappropriate for these WID courses to be available for students to take, since students are supposed to take WID courses within their respective majors.

 6. THE WIU ANTHOLOGY and THE IRB
Brief overview:  In concept, each department should be submitting exemplary writing that has been authored by their students. No research may be submitted that has not been generated without the appropriately completed IRB form.  In realitiy, according to Dr. Helwig, very few submissions are received each year, and those that are usually come from the Department of English.  There seems to be some confusion about the location of the genesis of the IRB – that while the student must complete one, there has to be a sponsoring/supervising faculty member.  Dr. Helwig noted that while the concept of an annual anthology displaying the writing talents of our students, the reality is that the confusion and demands cogent with completing the IRB have resulted in little, if any positive results. 
 7. New Business
Professor Cabal-Jiménez announced that with the completion of reviews for History and Geology, the committee will be moving on to proposals from other colleges at the next meeting.  Upcoming proposals include submissions from the Departments of Mathematics and Nursing.  Other departments, including English, have yet to comply with proposals regarding some of their WID courses, but they will not be addressed until later in the academic year.  Professor Cabal-Jiménez asked if the committee is prepared to provide written feedback to the respective instructors of the classes, as she has already received requests from some of them.  It was suggested by her and Dr. Chakravorti that the individual members of the committee prepare comments that can then be gathered at the next committee meeting in October. Dr. Chakravorti also suggested that the committee send out an e-mail at the beginning of the academic year to all faculty, clarifying that the committee deals with “Writing INSTRUCTION in the Disipline”, and that the committee is available for assistance to any faculty.  Professor Cabal-Jiménez suggested that the committee also consider sponsoring more workshops with CITR, especially those that would help explain the new guidelines, and that more diverse faculty should be employed to conduct the workshops in order to make the guidelines more cogent to different departments. 
Dr. Solomonson inquired about the appointment of the student representative, and Dr. Chakravorti noted that such an appointment cannot be made until the Senate Nominating Committee has received nominations from the Student Govvernment Association. He also noted that there has been no student representative to the committee for several years.

 8. Professor Cabal-Jiménez adjourned the meeting at 3:06 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Terry Solomonson
[bookmark: _GoBack]Recording Secretary
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